
LMC satisfaction survey February 2019

All GPs, practice managers and nurses should have received a link to complete our LMC satisfaction survey. If you have not yet filled it in, the link to

complete it was emailed around midday on Wednesday, 13 February with the subject line &ldquo;Londonwide LMCs and your local LMC - how we

represent you&rdquo;.

The survey only takes three minutes to complete and will help us to understand the needs of our constituents, we have extended the closing date until

Friday, so please check your inbox for the email and tell us what you think.

If you can't find the email in your inbox then please email comms@lmc.org.uk to request a new one.


